WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 1st May 2007 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman John Thackray; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Membership Maureen Biggin; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Jim Biggin;
2. Apologies for Absence: Roger Hamilton; Norman Roper
3. Absent without apology: Terry Darch

4. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd April were approved. 
5. Christchurch Library: The Secretary confirmed that matters had been passed to Christchurch Citizens who would monitor the situation

6. Treasurer’s Report: a year-to-date loss of £334 is in line with expectation for this time of year
7. Membership Secretary: subscriptions are being collected
8. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: nothing to report

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
10. Fallen Trees on Town Common: Janet Robson said she had discovered that the Malmsbury Estate are now responsible for the fallen trees

11. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report
12. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee: nothing to report
13. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: the committee expressed its deep concerns about election material produced by the Conservative Party, which gave the impression that Friends of St Catherine’s Hill is to be associated with or even an adjunct of the Conservative Party. It was resolved that we would write to Sue Spittle expressing our concern and would also include an article on Friends of St Catherine Hill in our next Newsletter.
14. Planning Issues: 26 Stour Way infill has been turned down by CBC; 91 River Way infill was withdrawn by the developer following strong local opposition and a more acceptable amended plan has been submitted; we have objected to more infill at 7/8 Old Barn Close and have reported the felling of trees by the developer; we have objected to a massive redevelopment of 21 Crossway. After some discussion it was resolved that we would question CBC on the dereliction of 18 Durleston Crescent and the demolition of 88 Hurn Way. We would also speak to Barry Coleman of Bosley Farm about its potential redevelopment.
15. Trees in The Grove: it was resolved that we would approach CBC on their failure to water new saplings they have planted in The Grove
16. Sandy Lane: it was resolved that we would approach CBC about better road markings in Sandy Lane
The meeting closed at 8.30 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 1st May
